
 

 

March 26, 2023 

Dear WASD Families, 

It is with great sadness that I send this email related to the explosion and fire that took place at 
the RM Palmer building in West Reading this weekend.  Our thoughts and support are with the 
victims, their families and all those impacted by this tragedy. 

Please know that we have counseling and support available in our schools for students and 
families.  If your child or family is in need, please contact the following school counselors or 
District social worker: 

Junior Senior High School 

David Skovera, Grades 7-9 (last names A-K) 
dskovera@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610 374-0739, ext. 2127 

Regina Barletta, Grades 7-9 (last names L-Z) 
rbarletta@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610 374-0739, ext. 2128 

Bridget Mayberry, Grades 10-12 (last names A-K) 
bmayberry@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610 374-0739, ext. 2118 

Dana Quinlivan, Grades 10-12 (last names L-Z) 
dquinlivan@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610 374-0739, ext. 2129 

West Reading Elementary Center 



Melissa Kramer 
mkramer@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610 374-0739, ext. 5208 

Wyomissing Hills Elementary Center 

Molly Cheslock, Grades K-2 
mcheslock@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610 374-0739, ext. 4205  
 
Rebekah Stem-Zmoda, Grades 3-4 
rstemzmoda@wyoarea.org 
Phone: 610 374-0739, ext. 4109 

K-12 Social Worker 

Theresa LaScala 
tlascala@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610-374-0739, ext. 2131 

Our counselors and social worker can assist students with support here at school, and provide 
assistance to link families to service agencies in Berks County. 

Our Transportation Department is monitoring road closures and will be in communication with 
impacted families.  We know that as of today (Sunday) that 2nd Avenue and the first few blocks 
of Penn Avenue are closed, and understand this may change as we approach Monday 
morning.  Please use the following information to contact our Transportation Department with 
any questions or concerns: 

Craig Scheetz 
cscheetz@wyoarea.org 
Phone:  610-374-0739, ext. 1110 

We want to acknowledge our local police departments, fire departments and emergency 
responders for their ongoing effort and dedication. We also thank the West Reading Borough 
officials and continue to offer the District’s support as we work through this tragic event.   

We know that families will discuss this event with their children.  We have attached a 
resource, Helping Children Cope with Tragedy, from the National Association of School 
Psychologists to consider when working with your child.    

While this weekend’s news has been devastating, we also know that our Spartan community is 
strong.  We will need to continue to share our strength and resources as we work together in 



the coming weeks.  I thank all community members for the ongoing support you provide for our 
students, staff and neighbors.   

Sincerely, 

Robert Scoboria 
WASD Superintendent 

Helping Children Cope with Tragedy  

 
 

 

Wyomissing Area School District would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to 
be removed from our list, please contact Wyomissing Area School District directly. To stop receiving all 
email messages distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and 
confirm: Unsubscribe 

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with 
parents, students, and staff through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.  

 


